
 

Can I eat any fish out of New Bedford 

Harbor? 

EPA has recommendations on how much seafood 
should be consumed for different ages and 
populations.  To see those recommendations 
please contact the individuals below or visit our 
website at http://www2.epa.gov/new-beford-
harbor/fish-consumption-regulations-and-
recommendations  
***Please also see maps on back page. 

Will I be safe from PCBs if I follow the 

EPA recommendations? 

Yes.  The only way to avoid PCB contamination 

from New Bedford Harbor is to avoid catching 

and eating fish out of the harbor.  PCBs will not 

be removed from fish or shellfish through any 

cooking process.  PCBs build up in your body 

over time and can lead to long term health 

effects. 

Can I fish if I throw the fish back? 

Yes.  Catch and release is a welcome activity in 
New Bedford Harbor.   

Why should I worry about eating fish out of 

New Bedford Harbor? 

As a result of historic dumping in the harbor, there 
are levels of a contaminant called PCBS 
(Polychlorinated Biphenyls) in fish and shellfish 
that pose a risk to human health. 

Why are PCBs and why do I care? 

PCBs are a known cancer causing agent.   

Accumulation of PCBs in an individual’s body over 

a number of years can lead to cancer and a number 

of other health effects.  Fish and Shellfish in New 

Bedford Harbor have been sampled y the  

Massachusetts Department of Environmental Pro-

tections since 1979 when state regulations put a 

prohibition on fishing/shellfishing in certain areas 

of the harbor. 

PCBs belong to a broad family of man-made  

organic chemicals and were manufactured from 

1929 until they were banned in 1979.   

What has been done to inform people? 

EPA has been working with the State and City of 
New Bedford to cleanup up the PCB contamination 
in New Bedford Harbor since the early 1980’s.  EPA 
coordinates regularly with the city and state and 
makes efforts to reach community members in a 
variety of ways.  A Community Involvement Plan 
was finalized in 2015, outlines EPA’s most recent 
efforts at outreach and can we found here  
http://www2.epa.gov/new-beford-harbor.   
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How Can I Learn Mrre? 

Please visit our website 

http://www2.epa.gov/new-bedford-harbor  or contact 

ZaNetta Purnell, EPA Commonuity Involvement 

Coordinator at 617-918-1306 or 

purnell.zanetta@epa.gov 
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